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SUBJECT

AN ORDINANCE relating to the development of a youth action plan that sets King County's priorities for serving infants through young adults; and amending Ordinance 17738, Section 1, and Ordinance 17738, Section 2.
SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance 2014-0124 would amend Ordinance 17738 by adding three at large members to the Youth Action Plan task force to be appointed by the Council. Legislative action confirming the Council’s appointments would occur after this Proposed Ordinance becomes effective.
BACKGROUND

The Council approved Ordinance 17738 on January 21, 2014, calling for a task force to develop a proposed Youth Action Plan to be submitted to the Council and Executive in April, 2015. 

The purpose of the Youth Action Plan task force is to develop a proposed Youth Action Plan for submittal to the Executive and Council. The document will contain advice and recommendations for King County policymakers on key questions relating to children, youth and young adults, including the investment of over $75m in funds to services and programs serving infants, children, youth, and young adults in King County. Since the cessation of the Children and Family Commission in 2011 due to budget challenges, there has been no formal body comprised of youth and system experts and community members to advise the Executive and Council on matters relating to youth and children. 

During the appointment process of the initial 22 members of the Youth Action Plan task force, it became clear that other stakeholders and organizations not identified in Ordinance 17738 could bring additional perspective and insight to the Youth Actin Plan task force and Youth Action Plan process. Upon consultation with Councilmembers, the Executive, and legal counsel, it was determined that amending Ordinance 17738 to add three at large members appointed by the Council would enable additional members of the task force to be appointed.

ANALYSIS
Proposed Ordinance 2014-0124 amends Ordinance 17738 by calling for three at large members who will be appointed by Council and confirmed by motion

The Executive acknowledged in is transmittal letter with Proposed Motion 2014-0100 that he supports the addition of a limited number of at large members to the task force. 

Legal counsel reviewed the proposed legislation and no issues were identified. Staff are not aware of amendments to the Proposed Ordinance.

Subsequent legislation will propose the three appointed at large members for Council confirmation.

REASONABLENESS:
Adoption of Proposed Ordinance 2014-0124 appears to be a reasonable action.

ATTACHMENTS
1. Proposed Ordinance 2014-0124
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